VCA General Membership Meeting
Saturday, October 9, 2021
Sheraton Oceanfront Hotel

Virginia Beach, VA
MINUTES

Dr. Chris Perron called the general membership meeting of the Virginia Chiropractic Association, dba
Unified Virginia Chiropractic Association, to order at 8:55 a.m.

Dr. Will Sonak confirmed that there was a quorum and read the antitrust guidelines.

Dr. Jeff Bowers moved to approve the agenda. The motion received a second. Passed unanimously.

Dr. Shawn Keegan moved to approve the previous meeting minutes. The motion received a second.
Passed unanimously.

Dr. Perron providing opening remarks and an orientation regarding the membership meeting format.
Under Special Orders, Dr. Bowers conducted Officer elections by acclimation. Dr. Sonak motioned to
accept the following slate of officers:

e Dr. Carly Swift — Secretary

e Dr. Roby Taylor Myers — Treasurer

e Dr. Robert Pinto — Vice President

e Dr. Michelle Susanne Rose -- President

Dr. Christine Stewart seconded the motion. Passed unanimously. Dr. Chris Perron moved to the
position of Immediate Past President.

District Director reports were provided online.

The ACA and ICA provided online reports.

Dr. Brad Robinson reported on the Virginia ChiroPAC.

The Board of Medicine representative did not provide a report.

Committee reports were incorporated into the online strategic plan updates.
Dr. Rose provided an update on strategic plan progress.

Dr. Perron, outgoing President; Dr. David Dolberg, outing Immediate Past President; and Dr. AJ
LaBarbera, outgoing Treasurer; did not have reports.

Ms. Julie Connolly gave the Executive Director’s Report, including financials.

Dr. Perron provided an ECA-IPN update.



Dr. Wetzen provided a ChiroCongress update, including its Future of Chiropractic profession-wide
strategic plan initiative.

There was no Unfinished Business.

There was no New Business.

Under Announcements, Dr. Perron covered:

The COVID study by Life University and how to participate.

The UVCA Spring Convention, May 13-15 at the Omni Homestead in Hot Springs.

The association’s new AMS and website, projected to be finished in November.

The importance of expressing appreciation to and supporting the convention exhibitors and
sponsors.

Dr. Perron also invited any doctors interested in learning more about leadership opportunities to
remain behind after the adjournment of the membership meeting to chat.

Dr. Wendy Jacobs moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion received a second. It passed
unanimously and Dr. Perron adjourned the meeting at 9:45 a.m.



